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Annual Meeting Minutes of the

University Green Town Home Owners Association, Inc.
April 12, 2012
The meeting was called to order by Len Shifflett (Board President) at 6:34 PM.  The Board Members present were Len Shifflett, Bob Tyrell, Dorie Fabry, Tom Chua, Jo Miller, Gretchen Sheehan and John Davis
Len introduced the current Board of Directors, Office Staff, and residents that were working on the Election Committee.   
John Davis reported that according to the By-Laws an official quorum is 10% of the 242 home owners or 24 home owners.  It was reported by the election committee, that there were 18 home owners attending the meeting and John Davis reported that we have 69 proxies and therefore we have an official quorum.    

Approval of Last Years Annual Meeting Minutes:  Len asked if there were any corrections in the minutes from last year.  It was noted that Jo Miller’s first name was misspelled as “Joe” rather than “Jo”.  There being no other corrections, Len called for approval of the minutes as corrected.  Gretchen Sheehan moved to approve the minutes as corrected.  The motion was 2nd by Tom Chua and approved unanimously by all UGTHOA members present.  
Len Shifflett introduced Bob Senter of Rust-Ewing Insurance and Bob explained that the cost of insurance for the Association went up this year, from $780 to $948, because of all of the storms that devastated the USA and other parts of the world.  Bob explained that although the cost went up, the insurance package this year is superior to the package we had last year.  
Len Shifflett introduced Officer Craig of the Harris County Constable Precinct 8 office.  Officer Craig explained the function and responsibility of Precinct 8.  He also provided suggestions on how to protect our homes and stated that Precinct 8 will gladly conduct a home inspection for residents of the area.  Officer Craig stated that the Constables try to respond within 10 minutes or less when called.
Len Shifflett reported on the state of the association stating that the main issue last year was the “drought” which caused an increase in cost for watering, additional staff to water, additional foundation and concrete movement.  Len also reported that the Association had generated formal policies which are being filed with the County, implemented email correspondence to improve communication, trimmed over 300 trees, replaced 2 building roofs and have scheduled 3 more building roofs to be replaced this month, repaired foundations in 21 units last year and that we are working proactively to repair dormers, chimneys, and replacing siding as needed.
Bob Tyrell reviewed the association finances for the year.  Bob discussed the financial charts that were provided in a handout and explained that the general financial information is always posted on the UGTHOA website.  Bob explained that UGTHOA has a very strong Balance Sheet.  Bob explained that the Association has repaired over 67 unit foundations since 2008 and that there are currently 14 more units on the list to be evaluated.  He stated that there has been no cost increase in foundation repair over the last four years.  Bob reported that the Association is generating permits for repairs by building rather than units, which is saving the Association significant money.  He stated that the waste removal contract has not increased for six years and that the Association is managing its receivables very well, which reduces legal fees.  
Len explained that we have a new landscape company again this year and that we have worked with this person before and expect to have better communication and faster response to our requests than we had with our last landscape company.  
Len Shifflett moved on to the subject of election of Board of Director members stating that there are three current Board of Directors members standing for election.  Len reported that the three association members currently running for election are Dorie Fabry, Gretchen Sheehan and Jo Miller.  Len then called for nominations from the floor three times without any nominations being made.  There being no new nominations from the floor or in the proxies received, the nominations were closed.  Don Outler moved to accept the current slate of directors by acclamation.  The motion was seconded by Tom Chua and all UGTHOA Members in attendance agreed.  
Len Shifflett asked if there were any questions from the members and a resident asked if the Association would be treating the property for ants and it was stated that the landscape contract calls for the landscaper to treat for ants.  
Deb Tyrell moved to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Bud Rodie and all UGTHOA members present agreed.  The meeting was adjourned and 7:40 PM.

Secretary, 
John Davis
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